UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

NATIONAL SURVEY OF HISTORIC SITES AND BUILDINGS SUPPLEMENTARY SHEET

This sheet is to be used for giving additional information or comments, for more space for any item on the regular form, and for recording pertinent data from future studies, visitations, etc. Be brief, but use as many Supplement Sheets as necessary. When items are continued they should be listed, if possible, in numerical order of the items. All information given should be headed by the item number, its name, and the word (cont'd), as, 6. Description and Importance (cont'd) . . .

STATE	NAME(S) OF SITE				
Missouri	Ste. Genevieve				

Among the noteworthy visitors at Ste. Genevieve were Prince Paul, Duke of Wurttemberg (1822), King Otto of Greece (1830), Maximilian, Prince of Wied (1832), and John James Audubon in 1810.

Remains: The population of Ste. Genevieve in 1950 was 9.992. The noteworthy historic buildings in this old French town include the following: (1) The Bolduc House, restored late 18th century residence of Louis Bolduc. prosperous lead miner, merchant and planter of early Ste. Genevieve. This building was restored by the National Society of Colonial Dames of America and is operated as a museum. (2) The Meilleur House, also known as the Old Convent, a two-story frame structure which was built as a private dwelling in 1815 for Rene Meilleur, son-in-law of Louis Bolduc. (3) Jean Baptiste Valle House, a one and a half story Creole type of dwelling which is claimed to date from 1785. The original owner was the Third Commandant of Ste. Genevieve. It was the "State House" of the territory up to the time of the Louisiana Purchase. (4) The Felix Valle House, erected between 1818 and 1824 by Jacob Phillipson. (5) Senator Lewis F. Linn House, said to have been built about 1827. Linn served as U. S. Senator from 1833-1843 and was identified with his fight for Oregon Territory. (6) Janis-Ziegler House or old Green Tree Tavern. This building built prior to 1790 at one time served as a tavern and inn. (7) Ste. Genevieve Academy, built in 1807, served as a school until the Civil War when it was premanently closed. (8) The Mannay Shaw House, one of the oldest structures in Ste. Genevieve.

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

NATIONAL SURVEY OF HISTORIC SITES AND BUILDINGS SUPPLEMENTARY SHEET

This sheet is to be used for giving additional information or comments, for more space for any item on the regular form, and for recording pertinent data from future studies, visitations, etc. Be brief, but use as many Supplement Sheets as necessary. When items are continued they should be listed, if possible, in numerical order of the items. All information given should be headed by the item number, its name, and the word (cont'd), as, 6. Description and Importance (cont'd)...

(French Colonial Architecture)

Missouri.	NAME(S) OF SITE	Genevieve	Historic	District	

8. References: Hugh Morrison, Early American Architecture (New York, 1952), 256,259; Dorothy J. Caldwell, ed., <u>Missouri Historic Sites Catalogue</u> (Columbia, Mo.,1963), 157-159; Gregory M. Franzwa, <u>The Story of Old Ste. Genevieve</u> (St. Louis, 1967); Charles E. Peterson, "Early Ste. Genevieve and Its Architecture" <u>The Missouri</u> <u>Historical Review</u>, Vol. XXXV. No.2 (January 1941), 207-232; Charles E. Peterson, "Notes Concerning Early French Houses at Ste. Genevieve, Missouri," (NPS Typescript, Jefferson National Expansion Memorial, April, 1940), 3 pp and 6 photos); Rexford Newcomb, Architecture of the Old North-West Territory (Chicago, 1950), 23-24; Arnold Nicholson, <u>American Houses in History</u> (New York, 1965), 203-206; W. A. Dorrance, " The Survival of Erench in the Old District of Ste. Genevieve," University of Missouri Studies, Vol. X, No.% 2 (1935). John J Drugry, <u>Historic</u> <u>Midwest Houses</u> (Minneapolis, 1947), 81-83; Missouri, A Guide to the "Show Me" State (American Guide Series) (New York, 1941),269-281.

Charles E. Peterson, "French Houses of the Illinois County," Missouriana, Vol. 1, No. 4 (Aug.-Sept., 1938), 9-12; Charles E. Peterson, "Early French Landmarks Along the Mississippi," <u>Antiques</u>, LIII (April, 1948), 286-288.

Historic American Building Survey: Bolduc House (2 photos, 1936)

Jean Baptiste Valle House (4 photos, 1934)

Ziegler House (Greentree Tavern)(1 photo, 1936)

Vital St. Gemme de Beauvais House (1 photo, 1936).

Dufour House (1 photo, 1936).

D/ Guibord House (1 photo, 1936).

Dorothy and Richard Pratt, <u>A Guide to Early American Homes - South</u> (New York, 1956), 208-210.

Prepared by Charles W. Snell, 12/12/68.